Notes of a Meeting held with Jesse Norman MP and representatives of Little Dewchurch Parish Council, in the village, on Friday 9th July 2021 from 3.15 pm.

Present were: 

Cllr Phil Williams (Chair of LDPC)

Cllr Jane Lisle (Vice Chair of LDPC)

Cllr Sue Daynes

Mrs Alison Wright (Parish Clerk to LDPC)

Ward Cllr David Summers

Rt Hon Jesse Norman MP

Wendy Morgan, Senior Caseworker to the Office of the MP

The party met at 3.15 pm in the Plough Public House car park.

Following brief introductions, the Councillors, Clerk and Ward Cllr accompanied the MP, and his Senior Caseworker, around the village and noted the following points:

1) Road defects around the school, including damaged road surface and potential for extensive flooding. A full drain and puddles in the area around the bus stop were observed. The MP had a photograph taken with council reps at the location. 

2) The issue of the disappearance of the highways 106 funding. The original funding had been for £15,000 to be spent on highways works. The fund had been reduced by £5,000, with no notification or warning. The PC, having been obliged to accept this, planned the required changes for outside the school in terms of calming measures, cushions and signage and works were due to commence in 2019. This was stalled until the Spring of 2020 and then when Covid 19 hit, the proposals did not go forward at all and the PC and Ward Cllr have been unable to establish what is happening and why the project has not been fulfilled. The Chair was also informed that the pot of funding had decreased by a further £3,000 leaving only £7,000 remaining from an original sum available of £15,000. £8,000 gone and no improvements to safety measures made, at all.

3) Issue at St David’s Rise Property off the walkway. The party viewed the garden and manhole at the location. The Chair explained how even moderate rainfall was causing surface flooding and drain/sewerage items to come up into the garden. Extensive enquiries and visits have led to no-one, as yet, taking any responsibility for this situation.

4) Parking at St David’s Rise. This issue was related to a lack of parking and access for elderly, and sometimes less able, residents. The party walked up to the affected properties and showed the MP the area of grass and the bank that could potentially become extra parking provision, subject to the will for someone to fund the project. The Ward Cllr outlined that he had spoken to Paul Smith the Acting Director of Adults and Communities at Herefordshire Council. There may be funding opportunities via the Village Hall and Talk Community. Details would be circulated.

5) The Poplar Trees at the play area
The MP was shown the line of very tall Poplar Trees that run along the bottom of the play area. The Parish Council is the tenant of the land and pays a peppercorn rent to the Landlord (Herefordshire Council). The original tenancy agreement ran from 1997 for a period of 20 years. This would have ended in 2017 but the PC has been invoiced each year and have paid the peppercorn, thus maintaining the spirit of the agreement. The issue is the responsibility for the trees. The agreement states to keep the grass and hedges in good order. There is no mention of the 48 huge poplars. The poplars were planted in 1974 and the PC believes that they should be the responsibility of the Landlord. There was a discussion about the situation and it was agreed that the PC would write to the Landlord (HC) and copy in the MP. The full content of the letter to HC, concerning the trees would be established and agreed by the PC (Meeting 13/07/21).
Note: the lack of response by authorities, to the PC when making enquiries and a failure of customer care, was made known to the MP also.
The Party returned to the Plough Car Park. Wendy had made notes of all of the issues raised and the MP would be doing whatever possible to assist in the various areas.

Notes made on location by Parish Clerk Alison Wright.
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